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Dear Professor Zion Hagay, 
 
Inhumane treatment of children and youths in Israeli prisons, amounting to torture 
 
 
Many thanks for your response. We understand and appreciate that you are currently discussing 
the issue with the IPS and reviewing their guidelines for solitary confinement. We look forward 
to your update in that regard.  
 
We note your statement on your position that sometimes solitary confinement is necessary to 
protect the prisoner or others, and that guidelines for minors in solitary confinement varies with 
age. In relation to the use of solitary confinement for minors, we would be very interested in 
discussing your approach here, particularly given the World Medical Association’s clear 
opposition to this practice?  
 
We would be interested in setting up a meeting with you to further understand your perspective 
and context. Do let us know if and when this would be possible for you.  
 
We look forward to hearing from you. 
 
Yours sincerely,  
 
 
 

 

mailto:zionhagay@ima.org.il
mailto:leah@ima.org.il
mailto:tami@karni.org.il
https://www.wma.net/policies-post/wma-statement-on-solitary-confinement/


 

Page 2 of 2 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Dr Jan Wise 
Chair, BMA medical ethics committee 

Dr Kitty Mohan 
Chair, BMA international committee 


